Minutes of Burngreave Business Forum 

Management Committee Meeting 13
Tuesday 13th December 2005

BNDfC Offices, Harleston Street
Present:

Committee Members

Pete Handy (Chair)
RSM Contract Catering Ltd 
Brian Howard
Howard Music 
Fuad Saeed
Open Choice UK 
Francis Feeley  
Francis Feeley Fundraising Services 
Diz Feeley
Francis Feeley Fundraising Services
Keith Laycock
Laycock Jewellers
In Attendance

John Barber
Business Broker/BITC

Saghir Ahmed
Business and Enterprise Champion

Thomas Coldron
Business Support Team Administrator

Chris Hill
Chris Hill Consulting
	1.
Welcome, Introductions & Apologies
Pete Handy welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies have been received from Lee Furness and Amanda Wells. 

	

	2. 
CESB Phase 1 Evaluation
Phase 1 of the Creating Enterprise Supporting Business Project finished in March 2005. Phase 2 was approved by the BNDfC Partnership Board with the stipulation that an evaluation of phase 2 be done. Following a tendering process, Chris Hill has been appointed as the consultant to do this evaluation. He is attending this meeting to introduce himself and ask a few questions.
Chris Hill introduced himself to the group. He said that he has not yet got deeply into this evaluation as yet. He has experience of regeneration and business support and wants to have a practical outcome to the evaluation. He will be asking businesses what they need from the project and how the project can best proceed. Over the next few months he will speak to some or all of the committee members as well as other forum members and businesses who have not become involved.
Keith commented that he feels the area needs the basic needs met. Perhaps the project should concentrate on this.

There was a discussion about the recent history of events in the area which the Business Forum have been involved in. The Forum’s involvement in the consultation for the Masterplan for the area was described to Chris.

There was a general agreement that the area has improved over the last few years. The Business Support Team and the Business Forum can act as advocates for getting some basic improvements and maintenance and to chase the council to ensure that they carry out their statutory duties in the area. Keith remarked that businesses should press for positive change but should not be making decisions as self-interest and short-sightedness will come in.
	

	3.
Business Awards and Enterprise Event
John asked the Forum members to support the upcoming Business Awards and Burngreave Business Event. He asked that if they knew of any business which deserves to be recognised then they should nominate them for an award. Also the forum should be encouraging people to nominate themselves. Although we have received quite a few nominations so far there does seem to be some reluctance for businesses to put themselves forward.
Keith said that he was reluctant to nominate himself as he felt it would be using membership of the forum for personal gain. He was assured that the judges would be independent and if he enters and wins it will be purely from merit rather than from being a forum member.

John handed out a draft timetable for the event on 2nd February. Like last year there will be a section of the day where children from local schools will attend the event. This year they have been asked to submit an entry for a competition to design a logo and marketing strategy for the Business Forum.


	

	4.
Membership
No new membership requests have been received.

	

	5.
Business Support Activity Report
The report was presented to the group. 
John Barber announced to the group that this will be his last meeting as he has taken a new job with South Sheffield Partnership. He has been involved with Burngreave for the past five years and he said that he is sorry to be leaving. He thanked everyone for their support.

Pete Handy, on behalf of the Forum, thanked John for all the good work he has put into the Business Forum and the Business Support Team.


	

	6.
Committee Member Representative Updates
Transformational Projects Sub-Group

A report prepared by Lee Furness was presented to the group. Lee has also said that there is a business plan for Sorby House and Vestry Hall which can be made available to the Business Forum Management Committee. This is commercially sensitive so it should not be made more widely available as yet.

	

	7.
Any Other Business and Matters Arising (see also action point update)
Francis mentioned that he has obtained a copy of the 2001 census showing a breakdown for the BNDfC area. Should anyone wish to see this, please ask him.

	

	9.
Date and Time of Next Meeting

Management Committee Meeting
Tuesday 7th February 2006
Speedicut Works Harleston Street 6.00 pm

	


